
Removal of Parental and Partner’s Income from the 
Assessment of New Brunswick Student Loans 

 
If you are a dependent student or a married/common-law student in a program 
beginning August 1, 2007 or later, you can choose not to include your parent’s 
or partner’s income in your application for financial assistance. All programs 
listed on page 2 of the Information Guide and Application 2007-2008 require 
parental/partner’s income information in order to determine eligibility. If you 
provide your parent’s or partner’s income, the parental/family contribution will be 
removed in the calculation of your New Brunswick Student Loan. Should you 
choose not to include this income information, you will be assessed for New 
Brunswick Student Loans only.  
 


